
Abbey Lane PTA Minutes 

March 19, 2018 

1. Meeting called to order by Amy Hoffmann at 7:01, quorum present.  Welcome to all followed   

by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

2. Approval of minutes- Jeanine Quigley 

o Jeanine asked if everyone had a chance to review the February minutes.  She made a 

motion to approve the minutes.  1st Lori Edvabsky and 2nd Amy Hoffmann.  The minutes 

were approved and will be filed as written. 

3. Treasurer’s Report- Trinity Galarza 

o Trinity went over the opening and closing numbers.  The books were reviewed by 

Samantha Stanley and Maryanne Russo.  Everything was found to be in good standing.  

She made a motion to approve and put it to record, 1st Tina Bodkin 

4. President’s Report- Amy Hoffmann 

o No report 

5. 1st VP- Linda Savage 

o See Special Committees 

6. 2nd VP- Beth DiCaprio 

o See Special Committees 

7. 3rd VP- Samantha Stanley 

o No Report 

8. Corresponding Secretary- Kathleen Pedrick 

o No Report 

9. Special Committees- 

o Irish Soda Bread Sale- Samantha Stanley reported that the sale went very well.  They 

don’t have exact numbers yet but overall it was a successful sale. 

o Book Fair- Erica Kerr reported that the Fall book fair made $1740.00.  We received 

$847.00 Scholastic credit for the January book fair.  We have a $2200.00 balance to use 

with Scholastic next year.  They are looking for volunteers to help out with the BOGO 

book fair in April.  Set up will be on the 10th after school and the sale will run during 

school hours on the 11th and 12th. 

o Family Fun-  Greg Bodkin reported that there are still tickets available for the Knicks 

game on April 7th.  There are $44.00 and $60.00 tickets available.  All money is due by 

March 22nd. 

o Box Tops-  A second submission was put in.  Please keep sending them in.  The class 

prizes will be awarded in May. 

o School Kits-  Sue Harrington explained that School kits will be done differently this year.  

She just received the final supply list from teachers.  The flyer will be going home soon.  

They are due back by 4/27.  Pick up for school kits will be in June. 

o Spring Pictures-  Jeanine Quigley reported that Spring Pictures will be on 3/22.  Unlike 

the fall, spring pictures are pre-pay only. The envelopes were already due.   Only 

students who have handed in their envelope and payment will be photographed.  There 

is no retake day for Spring Pictures.  If you are unhappy with the pictures, you will be 

given a full refund. 



o Honorary Life-  Sue Gallina reported that payment was already due if you are planning 

on attending the dinner.  The dinner will be held on 4/26 at the Crest Hollow.   

o Sue Gallina reported that the fundraiser was successful and everyone had a great time.  

If you won a basket and you haven’t picked it up yet, please do so as soon as possible. 

o PARP- Dawn Marmo explained that it’s not too late to send in the bare books.  They are 

due back the Friday we get back from break. 

10. Standing Committees- 

o Cultural Arts- Jerri-Ann explained that all of the programs are running very well and are 

well received by both teachers and students.  Story Faces was a lot of fun and pictures 

were posted on the Facebook page. 

o Membership- No Report 

o Nominating Committee- Kathleen Pedrick announced the Proposed Slate for the 2018-

2019 school year.  The proposed slate is as follows: President- Amy Hoffmann, 1st VP- 

Samantha Stanley, 2nd VP- Beth DiCaprio, 3rd VP Kathleen Pedrick, Recording Secretary- 

Jeanine Quigley, Corresponding Secretary- Nicole LoPinto, Treasurer- Trinity Galarza, 

Delegates- Lisa Lanyo, Lori Edvabsky, Jess Berju, Sue Harrington, Erica Kerr, Laura 

Hickey and Jennifer Lohmann.  Kathleen explained that if anyone would like to run 

against someone, their letter of intent must be handed in by 4/14. 

o Audit- No Report 

11.   Liaison Reports- 

o Levittown Schools Community Scholarships- No report 

o Health and Safety- No report 

o Elementary/Secondary Curriculum- No report 

o SEPTA- No report 

o Transportation- No report 

o Food Service- No report 

o Wellness- No report 

12. Delegate Report- 

 Jess Berju attended the Board of Ed meeting on 3/15.  She reported that they are 

working on a “Safety town” type set up within the district.  They also spoke of the 

18,000 books that we were to receive.  They are still working on it and we will receive 

them at some point. 

13. Principal’s Report- 

 Mrs. Swanson thanked us for the wonderful fundraiser.  She said that it was a great 

evening and appreciated all of the hard work put into it.  She thanked the wonderful 

teachers and staff who came that night to support Abbey Lane. 

 She reported that Sports Night was coming up.  Only students participating need to 

purchase tickets for that night. 

 Fios 1 came to report on Abbey Action News.  The students are working very hard and 

having a great time. 

14. Unfinished Business-  

o None 

15. New Business- 

o None 



16. Meeting adjourned at 7:25 by Amy Hoffmann 

17. Minutes written by Jeanine Quigley  

         

 

 


